

Post Office Box 3278
Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-3278
Phone: (501) 682-1941
Fax: (501) 682-1086
www.arkansas.gov/dfa

www.arkansas.gov/dfa

June 6, 2022

Senator Jonathan Dismang, Co-Chair Representative Michelle Gray, Co-Chair Performance Evaluation & Expenditure Review Committee Arkansas Legislative Council State Capitol Building Little Rock, AR 72201

RE: FY 23 Restricted Reserve Fund Transfer Recommendation

Dear Co-Chairs:

Pursuant to Ark. Code Ann. § 19-5-1263 and Act 1058 of 2021, as Chief Fiscal Officer of the State, I am recommending the transfer of Restricted Reserve Funds from the State Police Vehicles 3/5 Vote Set-Aside of the Restricted Reserve Fund for Fiscal Year 2023 to the Division of Arkansas State Police Fund for State Police Vehicles.

Sincerely,

Larry-W. Walther Cabinet Secretary

LWW

Attachment(s)

## State of Arkansas Governor Asa Hutchinson



SECRETARY

## DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

1 State Police Plaza Drive Little Rock, Arkansas 72209 Office: (501) 682-2260 Fax: (501) 682-1582

BA: 0960 Fund: SMP8800 FC: 519 dy 5/11/22

May 11, 2022

Larry W. Walther, Secretary

Department of Finance and Administration

Office of the Secretary

1509 West 7<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite 401

Little Rock, AR 72203-3278

RE: Restricted Reserve Set-Aside Funding Request – Division of Arkansas State Police

## Dear Secretary Walther:

The Arkansas Department of Public Safety, Division of Arkansas State Police (ASP) respectfully requests \$3,000,000 from the Restricted Reserve Fund, set aside in Act 1058 of 2021, Section 3(a)(1(B). This funding will allow the Division to purchase State Police Vehicles for Fiscal Year 2023.

I appreciate your consideration of this request. If there are any questions, please contact John Smith at 501-682-2749.

Sincerely,

Jami L. Cook Secretary